AlaBike Board Meeting minutes for March 17, 2013
Attendees:   , Tracy Hale, Stan Palla, Steve Justice, Jamie Miernik, Danny Feldman,  Morgan Andriulli, George Hamilton, Keith Johnson, & Kirk Iversen.
All attended!
 Meeting begun @ 7:00 PM @ Jamie & Morgan’s house plus locations around the state via telecon.– Quorum reached.

· Minutes approved as modified. George move to approve, Tracy Seconded.  Motion Passed.
· Action Items for March:
· Action Jamie & Stan:  To remember to bring to the City of Anniston the AlaBike “Bikes on Road” signs for the Century by 5 PM Friday. Jamie to write Alabike $50 check for sign rental.

· Action Those Board members attending NBS: write up a summary of what was discussed at the NBS sessions, and of the Congressional visits & send to Tracy to prepare for the BOD Meet n Greet.
· Action Danny:  send the Board the website for End Distracted Driving.
· Action Tracy: send the Board the website for worldwide Decade of Action for World Safety.
· Action Stan:  Look into whether Alabike should rejoin The Alabama Association of Non-profits by the April Board meeting. 
Reports:

· Traffic Safety Education Report–Tracy Hale has been working with cities in Baldwin County on the Good Life Ride and with the RGBPC (B’ham MPO) on traffic safety courses.  See attached report from Tracy appended to the end of the minutes. 
· Membership Report –Steve Justice has been researching S/W tools to help out, ready for a demo with Stan & Jamie.  He suggests we should have an AlaBike presence at each of the ten Centuries in Alabama, show our faces, talk to riders & non-riders, hand out information and sign up members.  Tracy and Jamie have Bike Shorts cards for these events.
· Finance Report – See Keith’s report sent 3/16.  Balance $19,321.51.  $118.55 from memberships.
· Events & member benefits committee - Kirk Iversen appointed to lead.
· Advocacy & Education committee:  Danny Feldman volunteers and is appointed to lead.
· ExecDir Report:  Stan Palla thanks AlaBike for sending him to the NBS.  Reminds us that AlaBike promotes bicycling access, education and safety throughout the state; that is the current Mission.  We need to present a consistent front & pitch each time we are out & about.  We are the “preachers of Bicycling”  
He’s working on a ride from community garden to community garden in B’ham..  Working on a Parade on Sept 28th, also in B’ham, decorate your bikes & body, Brasfield Gorrie involved, music, a block party.  He has arranged for a free office space and Saturday booth at Pepper Place Saturday Market in B’ham.  
Stan wants to be able to sign up members at the Market real time with an on-line app.
He’s been meeting with local bike shops resulting in concept for a dealer membership & advocacy.  Cities in Alabama are interested in business, and we should emphasize that point.  Stan notes that Facebook likes have gone up on the Alabike account, encourages  all BOD to logon to FB and make comments and posts on our page.
Old Business: 

· Motion by Tracy to accept the Board Guidelines as presented, second by Morgan, motion passes.

· Legislative Action– Attended NBS.  Jamie gave a short report.  A more detailed NBS trip/conference report from the attendees will be compiled by Tracy for presentation and discuss at the campout Meet n Greet.  Action Tracy.
· Campout:  Jamie notes that one floor of Lodge rented for a couple of attendees and the common area can be the Meet n Greet location.  Seems like we’ll have 20 or so attending.  
Agenda: board meets Friday & Saturday evening, 7:30-9 pm.  Ride your choice on Saturday, break after breakfast Sunday.  Mission discussion and BOD planning for 2013 to be discussed and suggestions solicited.  Suggest to put out suggestion box, and Alabike BOD might want to bring snacks to share.

· Membership Drive & Donation Drive greatly needed, and soon.

· “Bike Shorts” Morgan plans to resend “Bike Shorts” online early in week of 18 March, to remind folks of campout.  It was mentioned that when the “Bike Shorts” cards are reprinted, a “QR” bar be included for easy scanning straight to the website.

· Review of Action Items for Feb:
· Action Stan & Jamie: Board recruiting  responsibilities & guidelines, draft for committee review by next meeting. Done, closed.
· Action Jamie & Stan: Work on sponsorships background and way forward. Partially complete, closed.
· Action Tracy, Jamie, Kirk:  Gather a list of what bike facilities have been completed in Alabama in past year or so to share with our Congressionals at the NBS, by March 6th. Done, closed.
· Action:  Tracy, Jamie, Kirk, Stan, George to attend NBS March 3-6. Done, closed.
· Action Morgan:  Another Bike Shorts release about NBS and Mar 22-24 campout. Done, closed.
· Action Jamie: to follow up about possible AlaBike chapters.  Partially complete, closed.
· Action Jamie:  contact City of Anniston to rent AlaBike Road signs for the century. Done, closed.  They want the signs, will pay through Jamie, $50 rental.
· New Business:  
· Danny notes that End Distracted Driving (EDD) is a group of trial lawyers, with which he is involved, who go around and gives talks on ending distracted driving.  Action to Danny to send out the website to BOD

· Tracy knows of two websites:  Worldwide Decade of Action for World Safety.  Action Tracy to send out note about two websites, one referenced Desmond Tutu’s daughter.
· Jamie notes:  The Board pledged to pay for some expenses for the NBS for new ED Stan Palla, but we did not flesh out the details.  The issue is that Jamie & George funded the fuel for the travel that got Stan to the NBS, for a cost of $348.  Danny makes motion for Alabike to reimburse the fuel cost, seconded by Tracy.  Vote carries with no abstentions.
· Alabama Association of Nonprofits:  AlaBike has been a member in the past, and we wonder if it is worth our while to rejoin.  As a member, we get access to a “grant writing” database, available only by subscription.  Action Stan to look into AAN benefits.
· Alliance of biking & walking:  Tracy notes that the Alliance puts out every two years a benchmarking report on how the states are doing, and does training on Campaigns, and the next Campaign Training is in Athens, GA, in April 5-7.  The registration cost is $75, and Tracy makes a motion for AlaBike to fund the registration for her, up to $75, second by Steve.  The Alliance asks the attendees to bring a list of three campaigns the organization wants to get going.  Discussion:  Stan notes we need to do membership & fundraising campaigns right now.  Vote, all in favor, one “nay”, motion passes.
· Next board meeting tentative – Sunday, April 21st @ 7 pm. (after Cheaha??)
· Meeting adjourned.  9:07 pm.

Feb 2013 Education Committee Report, by Tracy Hale
·   As you remember we partnered with the Regional Planning Commission of Greater Birmingham (RPCGB) and Commute Smart to hold a series of Traffic Safety 101 classes we have re-titled Urban Safety Skills.  In February we taught the first 2013 class to a full house.  We received terrific coverage on the local news that night.

·   We were able to fill the class (14) with the assistance of the Birmingham Bicycle Club.  Because we were over capacity for 2 instructors, Montgomery LCI, Michael Munk agreed to come up and assist the Parking Lot Skills and Drills portion of the class.  The evaluations of our class were stellar and we have had requests from 3 possible attendants for the prescheduled class on April 13.

·   Flo and I decided to pick up where Tom Maxwell left off and see about offering our class in April at UAB in conjunction with their Outdoor Pursuits Department.  I have been in contact with Outdoor Pursuits and they are interested in rescheduling the class abandoned from lack of publicity last year.  I am presently waiting to hear the reservation for the classroom has been finalized.

·   Before Tom Maxwell left the RPCGB we placed and order with the League for 100 workbooks as well as a couple of hundred of the Safe Cycling books from their publisher.  The commitment from the RPCGB was to teach 4 classes a year with an estimated 10 students per class these supplies should hold us over for two years.
·   You may remember the RPCGB asked for documentation to the last penny of the $70 per student fee we are charging for the TS 101 class.  I mentioned the April 13 class and the possibility of the UAB partnership at the last Active Transportation meeting and the reaction I got leaves me with the feeling that they are backing away from their commitment for our classes.
·   I have been asked to coordinate two functions which will bring out the RPCGB’s bike trailer.  The first event is a Pop-Up closed street event on May 4.  They want us to conduct a bike rodeo within the closed street event.   The event is being organized by Francesca Taylor who replaced Tom Maxwell as Bike/Ped coordinator with the Birmingham area MPO.  She is the same person coordinating our classes with Commute Smart.
·   The second event is May 17. It is in coordination with Safe Routes to School and the event is the field day at Robinson Elementary School.  The principal there and I have been pulling for this event for 2 years.  Robinson is an inner city school.  They have kids riding bikes to school in a very congested urban setting.  This week they are celebrating the installation of brand new bike racks at the school.  As follow up to the National Bike Summit’s 2013 “Ask” I have contacted Rep. Terri Sewell, Mayor William Bell and City Councilor Kim Rafferty to attend the event and corresponding photo opportunities.

·   This week I am in south Alabama preparing for media tour kicking off publicity for the 5th annual Good Life Ride from Fairhope to Gulf Shores.  We have scheduled appearances on three local TV stations.  Concurrent with the Good Life Ride promotion Smart Coast is implementing a “respect the bicyclist” campaign.   We have a photo shoot for this campaign scheduled for sunset at the Fairhope Pier.  We will be working with a professional photographer taking portraits of the local cyclists and their bikes.  The main line for each portrait is You Know Me I Ride A Bike and subtitled   We are a community of cyclists, motorists, and pedestrians.  Travel Safe Today.

·  The promoters of the Good Life Ride have agreed to add our AlaBike logo to their T-shirts and promotional items.  She has also asked for us to provide 500 or so of the Got Shorts cards to insert into their gift bags on the day of the event.
· The Link to the poster prototype is below:

· https://www.facebook.com/pages/Cycles-for-Life/476573725728219?ref=hl#!/photo.php?fbid=521332981252293&set=pb.476573725728219.-2207520000.1363663343&type=3&theater
